
EDITORIAL.

REPORT OF THE COMMITTEE ON INTER-
PROVINCIAL REGISTRATION.

The following report has been received by us from Dr. F. N.
G. Starr, of 421 College street, Toronto, General Secretary of the
Canadian Medical Association:-

"The Committee appointed at the last meeting to look into
"the question of inter-provincial registration would beg to express
"their regret that, by the system which at present obtains, a graduate
"in medicine, entitled to practise in one Province, is not free to
"exercise his functions in all'the Provinces of this large but sparsely
"settled Dominion;

That this condition of things prevents the names of medical
"practitioners in this Dominion being placed on the British register,

becoming thereby British practitioners, which the Council of
C Medical Education of Great Britain has more than once signified
"its willingness to grant;

" That with this end in view it is therefore most désirable
"that there should be a uniform standard of matriculation, a
"uniform standard.of medical education, and a uniform method of
"examination for the whole Dominion.

"That to effect this purpose, the Secretary be' instructed to
"communicate with the various Provincial Councils, before their
"next meeting, asking that each Council discuss the question, and,
"if possible, appoint one or more delegates to a D-ominion Com-
"mittee for the purpose of adjusting a suitable curriculum and
"carrying out the suggestions herein contained, and that such Com-
"mittee be requested to forward their finding to each of the Pro-
"vincial Councils and to the Secretary of this Association before

the next annual meeting."

"THE HAPPY MEDIUM."
We are in receipt of a handsome illustrated brochure, issued

by the Medical Forinighitly, of St. Louis, which reflects great credit
on that enterprising journal. The book contains thirty-two pages,
incased in a unique embossed cover, and twenty-five half-tone por-
traits of its staff, including Dr. Frank Parsons Norbury, Managing
Editor; Drs. Hubert Work and T. A. Hopkins, Associates;
Charles Wood Fassett, Secretary, and twenty-one department
editors. The dedication of the work conveys its purpose; it says:
" To those friends, patrons and subscribers, who are interested in
the personnel of the Fortnightly staff, this little book is respectfully
dedicated."


